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Feb 18      Pam Laing; Birds of the Okanagan 
Feb 25      Aaron McRann; Alcohol Use   
                 Disorder 
Mar 4        Phil Bischoff: Military Service 
Mar 11      Chandel Schmidt; KGH   
                 Foundation Stroke Campaign 
Mar 18      Lockie Bracken and Jack     
                 DeGruchy; Peace Pole 
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ZOOM MEETING 
 

 
 
Our Zoom gathering with guest speaker, Carli 
Gruber (2nd row; extreme left)  
 
Here is the zoom link to out February 11th 
meeting  
 
www.dropbox.com/t/eUCZBacfERrWnNK2 
 
 
 
 

 

The Rotary International Convention, 
scheduled for 12-16 June 2021, in Taipei, 
Taiwan, will now be a virtual event in 
response to the ongoing threat of COVID-19.  

 
 
  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
SIGNS SIGNS EVERYWHERE 
THERE’S SIGNS 
 

 
 

 
Sign says “No fishing  No diving From bridge” 

https://www.dropbox.com/t/eUCZBacfERrWnNK2


 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

New address for Mike - 

#705 - 1232 Ellis Street,                      
Kelowna, BC.  V1Y 0J6 

 

Hour4Our Foundation – We are pleased 
to report that the Foundation has been 
approved as a registered charity, effective as 
at January 1, 2020. 

Notification came from Tom Fellhauer 
Tax and Trusts Lawyer with the official letter 
from the CRA is on file at Pushor Mitchell 
LLP 

 

Foundation Moment –  

WORDS FROM A FORMER GROUP 
STUDY EXCHANGE TEAM MEMBER   

“In Warsaw, Woijeich Sierpinski, a Rotary 
Club President, took me on a tour that I will 
never forget.  We visited his parent’s house - 
where they lived during World War II.  There 
in the kitchen, under a dusty stack of crates 
was a secret wood panel in the 
floor.  Woijeich removed the panel to reveal a 
tiny room underneath the kitchen floor where 
his parents hid their neighbors - a Jewish 
family - during the war.  As I stood 
speechless, listening to Woijeich describe 
how they evaded the Nazis, I realized the full 
value of the Group Study Exchange 
program.”   

Ian Oxman, Group Study Exchange member 
from California 

 

 



 

 

 

 
We received a nice newsletter for COBBS 
which I have inserted. 
 
 
 
East Kelowna Hall – Bob reported that the 
manager of EKH has been able to find a 
plumber to install the hand washing fountain. 
He also reported that the Hall has been able 
to rent its kitchen on a monthly basis 
offsetting the revenue losses due to Covid-
19. 
 
 
Mini – Annual General Meeting – a mini-
AGM was conducted as our original one was 
held in December and should have been 
done in January. There were no changes to 
the elected members. For a complete list of 
names please refer to our newsletter dated 
Dec 23, 2020 which is available on our 
website.  
 
 
 
 
THIS WEEK’S REGULAR MEETING 

 
Thursday, February 18th. 
 

Brief social 6:45 – 7 pm 
Meeting begins - 7 pm. 
 
A ZOOM link will be sent out by Carola Spek.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

HUMOUR 
 

 
Wonder what he drag is set at? 

 

 
 

 
 
 



This thought provoking, original artwork reminds us of the power of education - how it transcends age, time, 
and culture. Canadian Artist Neil Dawson has gifted this piece entitled “Mentoring" to COBSS and we proudly 
share it with you.

Students from the following schools may apply for COBSS awards:

Newsletter 2020/21 

 Providing financial 
assistance to our local 
Grade 12 graduates in 

order that they may 
further their post 

secondary education

647

Student Applications 

567

Awards 

Total Value of Awards 

$513,480

Aberdeen Hall Preparatory School

Central Programs School

Ecole de l’Anse-au-sable

George Elliot Secondary School


Heritage Christian School

Immaculata Regional High

Kelowna Christian School

Kelowna Secondary School


Mount Boucherie Secondary

Okanagan Christian School

Okanagan Mission Secondary

Rutland Senior Secondary

JUNE 2020

HAPPY 50TH ANNIVERSARY COBSS! 
1971 - 2021

Neil Dawson (b. 1956-)
Mentoring, 2020
Watercolour on paper
Gifted to COBSS by the artist



A Message from COBSS President Lorraine Miller 
Just as we became aware of COVID-19 last March, COBSS was preparing for 
allocation 2020. The seriousness of the virus took us by surprise, and like 
the rest of Canada we had to pivot quickly to keep things on track for 
students and donors alike. Here is a look at how COVID has affected 
everything about COBSS.  
Award Allocation - While this three week period is the highlight for 
donors and volunteers, it was clear allocation could not proceed in 
person, as we have done for 49 years!  After much discussion, a small 
committee from the Executive volunteered to allocate all 567 awards 
online. From home offices and dining room tables around the Okanagan, 
volunteers closely reviewed the donors’ criteria and analyzed each 
application. We started March 23rd and finished April 10th!
Our Students - While “virtual learning” and living at home was not the post-secondary education experience 
any student envisioned, our local graduates showed us what they are made of. Of the 567 awards 
allocated, 51 students chose to defer until fall 2021 and five surrendered their awards to alternates.
Our Donors - Our generous donors continued to do their best to support the post-secondary education of 
the youth of the Central Okanagan. While a small number of donors had to put their awards on hold, most 
found a way to fund their award(s). A few donors even established new awards during this difficult time! The 
tenacity of our community continues to surprise us, and we and look forward to being back to “normal” as 
soon as possible. 
Our School Counsellors - Our frontline workers continue to support students as they prepare their 2021 
COBSS application packages and coordinate all this information with COBSS. It is a tremendous task at the 
best of times.  
Our Volunteers - Our valued volunteers miss the camaraderie of the group at our monthly meetings and 
allocation. For now, we stay strong and have become proficient at the use of online meeting platforms. The 
COBSS volunteers were disappointed to have to cancel 2020 Spring Tea, our Fall Wine & Cheese Mingler 
and the Spring 2021 Tea. With the continued support of the community we are staying focused on the 
graduating student body. And fear not, we will return to our new normal as soon as possible!
If you are not currently a COBSS donor, we encourage you to keep us in mind for the day when you are in a 
position to invest in a local student. 
Thank you again for your support.
Kind Regards,
Lorraine Miller
COBSS President

The George Elliot Memorial Bursary was created by my father, Alan Elliot, in memory 
of his father after whom the school was named. He started the Sharon Porter 
Memorial Bursary in honour of his daughter who was tragically killed in a traffic 
accident and the Alan & Bea Elliot Family Bursary as a legacy. My parents were 
strong believers in the power of education, although they didn’t have the opportunity 
during the time that they grew up. My wife and I started the David & Audrey Elliot 
Bursary as we were both teachers and saw the struggles that students today have in 
funding their education.
David Elliot, David & Audrey Elliot Bursary

“



So many people assist COBSS in doing our work. Sincerest gratitude goes out to…
Central Okanagan Public Schools | RBC Dominion Securities | FH & P Lawyers

KPMG | First West Credit Union | Paul Leinemann Construction Ltd.

Donor Eleanor Rusk started her first bursary with COBSS in 2011; it was called the 3 R’s and valued at 
$500. She was a believer in recycling and as such decided she would save cans, bottles, etc and donate 
what she raised. This year, Eleanor’s “little recycling project” has raised $8000, permitting her to allocate 8x 
$1000 awards. She says that the pandemic has given her and her husband lots of time to pick up recycling 
from people all over town!

TWP Fitness is a family owned and operated fitness 
facility. Community support is one of their many goals, 
so in 2019 they set their sights on establishing a 
Bursary for a deserving local graduate. Funds were 
raised through coffee bar tips and a variety of specialty 
programs such as ‘HIIT in the Vineyard’, Parking Lot parties, 
and ‘Bootcamp & Beer Events’. They even rented out their 
facility for a donation to the TWP Bursary.   

The KSS PAC was creatively looking for alternate ways to 
raise money for their awards.Then COVID-19 arrived, making 
any fundraising so much more challenging! The KSS PAC was 
determined and decided to try a GoFundMe campaign. 
Together, the KSS community raised over $4,000 by the 
COBSS deadline in late November, enabling their PAC to 
sponsor two $1,000 bursaries and two $1,000 scholarships for 
their 2021 graduates.

Creative ways to fund an award…

The JAGTAC NURSING 
BURSARY encourages male 
students to study nursing. This 
award supports diversity in the 
profession and aims to change 
the view of what a ‘typical’ 
nurse might be. Talent has no 
gender.
John Logel

“
there are three ways you can choose to help students through 
COBSS?

• Bursaries are allocated to students with financial need;
• Scholarships are distributed to those with outstanding achievement;
• Awards are given based on a variety of criteria specified by the 

donor. 

COBSS proudly partners with the Central Okanagan Foundation to find 
just the right students for their awards.

Did you know…



Despite COVID challenges, Rutland Grad Keneisha 
continues to give back to her local community 
Nearly two years ago in 2019, I graduated from Rutland Senior 
Secondary. At the time, I was hopeful for the future, but money always 
seemed to be the factor between me and my dreams. 
Scholarships completely changed my journey. 
At graduation, I was honoured to receive four scholarships through 
COBSS and ten scholarships from other organizations nationally. 
Knowing that my community believed in me enough to support me 
financially was an incredible honour. With this support, I moved to Toronto 
and began my Bachelor of Social Work (BSW) at Ryerson University. 

Over my first year, I was not only able to deepen my 
knowledge through classes, but find belonging within a 
greater Black and 2SLGBTQ+ community. I also 
continued my community leadership work and celebrated 
with Rutland as several students and alumni were 

featured on the CBC hit reality show Dragons’ Den for Operation Take Two, the plastic recycling workspace 
we founded at RSS. I am still connected to the project with two other RSS alumni and we are working to 
establish a non-profit to distribute the $60,000 in funding we received to support other youth in starting their 
own workspaces. 
Life shifted in March with the onset of the COVID-19 pandemic in Canada. Along with many students, I was 
scrambling as I was given only a few days’ notice to leave my university residence. Thankfully, I was able to 
find stable housing by returning to Kelowna. The challenging combination of remote learning, my family 
members’ jobs in healthcare, and the re-traumatizing surge of awareness of anti-Black racism made the next 
six months difficult. However, now back in Toronto and halfway through my second year 
of university, I’m feeling more grounded and hopeful for the future. 
As I reflect on the past two years, I recognize 
just how integral scholarships have been to my 
journey. I’m doubtful that I would be where I am 
today without this support. Recognizing this, one of the 
highlights of my 2020 was successfully advocating for 
the creation of a biannual $1000 scholarship for 
BIPOC students (Black, Indigenous, Person of Colour) 
from my workplace. 
As I continue to learn about community care through 
my studies and my own continued activism, I look 
forward to co-creating new ways of supporting my 
community just as scholarships did for me.
With gratitude,
Keneisha Charles (she/they)

Central Okanagan Bursary & Scholarship Society
#316 - 3001 Tutt Street
Kelowna, BC  V1Y 2H4

Phone: 250.861.4980
Email: cobss@shaw.ca
Web: www.cobss.sd23.bc.ca

Visit us on Facebook and Twitter @okCOBSS 

A Recipient’s Experience

Canadian Federation of University 
Women Kelowna believes strongly in 
the benefit of post-secondary education 
for women in order for them to achieve 
both their personal and career potential.  
Through COBSS we have supported 
more than 75 young women in their 
pursuit of further education and plan to 
continue for the foreseeable future.
Pat Scarlett, CFUW Kelowna 

“

mailto:cobss@shaw.ca
http://www.cobss.sd23.bc.ca
mailto:cobss@shaw.ca
http://www.cobss.sd23.bc.ca


 

 

 
 
Editor: I know this is a repeat, but it amuses 
me 
 
 
GUEST SPEAKER 
 

 
   
Our guest speaker this evening was Carli  
Gruber who was our club’s Outbound Rotary 
Exchange student in 2014 -2015.  
 
Carli briefly reviewed her trip to Colombia 
then went on to explain how she started  
university and then after two years changed 
her major and is currently in the third year of  
her Bachelor of Science in Nursing. Currently 
working on a surgical rotation, she wants to  
become a maternity nurse.  
 
It was really nice to see Carli again after so 
many years and to wish her all the success in 
her chosen career.  

 
 

GALLERY 
 

 
 
You think cooking an egg on hot pavement in 
summer is special? Try freezing one.  
 
https://mashable.com/video/eggs-
freezing-polar-vortex-minnesota/ 
 
 
 

 
Falcon Drawing by Ambro Jordi Arts (Spain) 

www.artstation.com/ambro 

https://mashable.com/video/eggs-freezing-polar-vortex-minnesota/
https://mashable.com/video/eggs-freezing-polar-vortex-minnesota/


 

 

 
Pahana by David Hellard (USA) 

www.davidhellard.com 

 
 
ADVERTISING 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
White’s Barbecue and Fireplace Centre 
160-2000 Spall Road, Kelowna, B.C.  
V1Y 9P6                250-862-3240 
www.barbecueandfireplacecentre.com/ 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

http://www.barbecueandfireplacecentre.com/


 

 

  
 

 

 

 
www.illichmanns.com 

 


